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GGGHHHRRRCCC   AAACCCHHHIIIEEEVVVEEEMMMEEENNNTTTSSS   
   

EEDDUUCCAATTIIOONN  
 We provide reports and educational materials to the international community related to human rights in 

Guatemala and offer ways in which our supporters and allies can affect positive change. 

Delegations GHRC coordinates visits for groups of scholars and activists to meet with our Guatemalan partners, 
learn about the human rights situation, and get involved. 

In January we led a delegation with a group of students from American University which met with several of our 
partners in Guatemala City and visited the site of the Rio Negro massacre to hear from survivors of the internal 
armed conflict. The students have remained involved, working with GHRC to host a public presentation at 
American University with survivors of the  

In May we led a portion of a delegation of students from Loyola University, coordinating meetings with six 
human rights organizations and the communities of San José del Golfo and San Pedro Ayampuc. 

In August we led a delegation entitled Women in 
Resistance: Our Bodies, Our Land and Mother Earth 
meeting with 18 women’s and land rights organizations. 
On returning to the US, the delegates collected books 
and arts supplies for organizations they met with, 
posted blogs and published articles about their 
experience to raise awareness, and used their new 
knowledge to better serve their Guatemalan clients in 
the US. 

 

 Publications  We published El Quetzal with news and analysis from Guatemala twice this year in English and 
Spanish, which we distribute to over 600 people in printed form and over 6,000 electronically.  

We also regularly post updates, news, and analysis to our listserv, which reaches over 8,000 people, our 
Facebook page, which reaches over 1,400, and our Causes page, which reaches over 24,000 people. 

Press  Staff have been interviewed by Al Jazeera English, the Associated Press, the LA Times and the New York 
Times,  and quoted in numerous local US and Guatemalan news outlets about current human rights concerns. 

Public Presentations 

Throughout the year, GHRC staff held public presentations in Washington, DC on topics including immigration 
from Guatemala, women human rights defenders and militarization, reaching hundreds of students, activists, 
and supporters.   

In addition, in late April, early May we organized a speaking tour focused on militarization and threats to 
justice with Guatemalan security analyst Iduvina Hernandez, presenting to 20 groups on the west coast of the 
US and in Washington, DC. Iduvina also spoke several times on radio and television, and met with US 
government officials.  

In September we celebrated our 30th anniversary with a dinner and the presentation of the first ever Alice 
Zachmann Human Rights Defenders Award. The recipients of the award were the Communities in Resistance 
of San Pedro Ayampuc and San José del Golfo, for their non-violent anti-mining movement. GHRC also 
coordinated public presentations and advocacy meetings for the community representatives. 

In November we brought survivor Yolanda Oquelí to Ft. Benning, GA and with her presented to thousands of 
activists at the School of the Americas annual vigil about attacks on environmental activists in Guatemala.  
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Part of GHRC campaign targeting the Clinton Foundation 

Edgar Pérez receiving award 

from the ABA 

AADDVVOOCCAACCYY  
We advocate for government policies in Guatemala and the US which support human rights, protect 

Guatemalans striving to uphold those rights, and contribute to positive, systemic change. 

Militarization  

In Februrary we coordinated and spoke at a US congressional briefing with US partners on concerns about 
patterns of militarization and threats to justice under the new administration in Guatemala. We also created an 
online action to email US Members of Congress, asking them to maintain the ban on US funding to the 
Guatemalan army. Our supporters sent 2,111 emails and the ban remained in place for the year. 

In October we collected over 10,000 petition signatures denouncing the massacre of protesters in Totonicapán, 
which were delivered to the Guatemalan President’s Office and the Interior Ministry.  

Criminalization and Impunity 

In January we coordinated a letter from several organizations expressing support for the Instancia de Ataques 
contra Defensores, and successfully pushed for involvement of human rights groups in the institution.  

Truth, Justice and Historic Memory 

In April we nominated human rights lawyer Edgar Pérez for an award from the 
American Bar Association’s Section for International Law. The ABA selected Mr. 
Pérez, and GHRC accompanied him to New York for the ceremony and organized 
meetings with key human rights organizations.  

Also in April, we set up meetings for and accompanied the head of the 
International Commission against Impunity in Guatemala (CICIG) with several US 
government representatives to push for continued funding for the CICIG, which 
were successful; the US will maintain the level of funding for next year. 

In September we coordinated a Facebook and twitter campaign denouncing the 
Clinton Foundation’s invitation for President Otto Pérez 
Molina to attend a conference in New York, focused on the 
President’s iron fist policies and denial of Guatemala’s brutal 
genocide.  

In December, as a result of GHRC’s work to engage the ABA, 
we successfully supported the filing of an Amicus Brief with 
the Guatemalan Constitutional Court on the non-
admissibility of amnesty laws in cases of crimes against 
humanity. GHRC contributed to the debate on amnesty with 
a press release and other media work. 

Access to Land and Natural Resources 

In March we delivered over 2,200 petition signatures to the 
Guatemalan government requesting food aid and other 
support for the 800 indigenous families evicted in the Polochic Valley. As a result of this petition as well as 
GHRC’s ongoing support with their case before the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, the families 
received six deliveries of food and have been promised land. 

In November and December, we coordinated a successful email and call campaign targeting the mining 
company Kappes, Cassiday & Associates, as well as the Guatemalan Government, calling for an end to attacks on 
the communities in resistance in San José del Golfo. We accompanied the emails with direct talks with the US 
Embassy in Guatemala to advocate for dialogue and the full respect of the communities’ right to protest. A tense 
calm has been maintained since then.  
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Scholarship recipients and their family 

DDIIRREECCTT  SSUUPPPPOORRTT  
We provide support to human rights defenders threatened or attacked for their work. 

Asylum  

Throughout the year, GHRC provided affidavits in 10 cases of 
Guatemalans applying for asylum and testified in three more. At least two 
applicants received asylum based on domestic violence they had suffered 
in Guatemala and were allowed to remain in the US. The other cases have 
been continuously postponed.  

Scholarships 

 In January we provided scholarships to 18 children of human rights 
defenders who have been attacked or killed for their work to enable them 
to continue their education. 

Voiceless Speak Fund 

We also distributed funds to five Guatemalans living in the US who work 

to educate the public about human rights abuses in Guatemala and 
organize members of their community to advocate for the rights of 
Guatemalans in the United States.  

 

Human Rights Defenders Fund 

In March we provided funds to witnesses of the murder of anti-mining activist Adolfo Ich, which made it possible 
for them to attend a judicial hearing. 

In May we contributed funds to assist with the transportation costs and medical expenses for indigenous 
activists who were shot for their opposition to a hydroelectric dam in their community.  

In July we provided funds to Yolanda Oquelí to help cover costs of a safe-house 
for her and her young children.  

In August we hired a researcher to compile evidence of rights violations and 
criminalization in the case of leaders arrested for their opposition to a 
hydroelectric dam in their community. All of the leaders have since been 
released, and the prosecutor was taken off the case because of mismanagement 
and illegal interrogation. 

In December we funded a meeting of organizations and community members 
evicted in the Polochic Valley in 2011 to analyze their current needs and craft 
strategy to move forward with advocacy efforts.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yolanda Oquelí speaking in San 

Jose del Golfo. 
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